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12 December 2023

Matthew Daniel
Branch Secretary
Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation - Australian Capital Territory Branch
Sent via email: anmfact@anmfact.org.au

CC: smilgate@daley.com.au

Dear Matthew Daniel

Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation - Australian Capital Territory Branch
Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2023 – (FR2023/144)

I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 30 June 2023 for the Australian Nursing and 
Midwifery Federation - Australian Capital Territory Branch.  The documents were lodged with the Fair Work 
Commission (the Commission) on 29 November 2023.

The financial report has now been filed. You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report 
lodged.

The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the financial reporting 
timelines required under sections 253, 265, 266 and 268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 
(RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under section 268 of the RO Act were lodged and that 
various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines 
have been complied with.  A primary review does not examine all disclosure requirements.

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2024 may be subject to an advanced 
compliance review.

Reporting Requirements

The Commission’s website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 
associated timelines.  The website also contains the section 253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 
financial statements.  

The Commission recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in complying 
with the RO Act, the section 253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting Standards.  Access to this 
information is available via this link.

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please call 1300 341 665 or email regorgs@fwc.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Kylie Ngo
Fair Work Commission

































































































DALEY 
AUDIT 

Independent Audit Report to the members of Australian Nursing and Midwifery 

Federation - Australian Capital Territory Branch 

We communicate with the Committee of Management regarding, among other matters, the planned scope 

and timing of the audit and significant audit findings, including any significant deficiencies in internal control 

that we identify during our audit. 

I declare that I am an auditor registered under the RO Act. 

t.l:J;I? 
Partner 

Wollongong 

Dated: 09 November 2023 

Registration Number (as registered under the RO Act): AA2017 /127 

Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation. 
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